
EXCERPT FROM SEPTEMBER 10, 2013 MINUTES 
 
 
1.60 (I) NEW YORK CITY DEPARTMENT OF CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE 

SERVICES.  Progress report on the New York City Department of 
Citywide Administrative Service’s Provisional Reduction Plan – July 15, 
2013. 

 
The Commission noted that the number of provisional appointees serving in 
agencies under the jurisdiction of the Department of Citywide Administrative 
Services (DCAS) increased between November 30, 2012 and May 31, 2013.  The 
next progress report shall be provided no later than January 15, 2014. 


